
 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE:   November 15, 2022 

TO:   COUNCIL 
 

NAME AND TITLE:  SIMON YU, MAYOR 

 
SUBJECT: Standing Committee Appointments: 2022 to 2026 Council Term 

 
ATTACHMENTS: 1. Standing Committee on Finance and Audit – Terms of Reference 

2. Standing Committee on Intergovernmental Affairs – Terms of Reference 

 

 
BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 
 

Section 141 of the Community Charter states that the Mayor must establish standing committees for 

matters the Mayor considers would be better dealt with by committee, and the Mayor must appoint 

persons to those committees.  

 

The following appointments have been made to the Standing Committee on Finance and Audit and the 

Standing Committee on Intergovernmental Affairs until the 2026 general local election: 

 

Standing Committee on Finance and Audit 

 

Councillor Tim Bennett 

Councillor Trudy Klassen 

Councillor Ron Polillo 

Councillor Cori Ramsay  

 

Standing Committee on Intergovernmental Affairs 

 

Councillor Garth Frizzell  

Councillor Kyle Sampson 

Councillor Susan Scott 

Councillor Brian Skakun 

 

 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  

 

1. That Council RECEIVES FOR INFORMATION the report dated November 15, 2022 from 

Mayor Simon Yu titled “Standing Committee Appointments: 2022 to 2026 Council Term.” 

 

2. That Council APPROVES the Terms of Reference for the Standing Committee on Finance and 

Audit as attached to the report dated November 15, 2022 from Mayor Yu titled “Standing 

Committee Appointments: 2022 to 2026 Council Term.” 

 

3. That Council APPROVES the amended Terms of Reference for the Standing Committee on 

Intergovernmental Affairs as attached to the report dated November 15, 2022 from Mayor 

Yu titled “Standing Committee Appointments: 2022 to 2026 Council Term. 
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SUMMARY AND CONCLUSION: 

 

The appointments to these Standing Committees are being presented to Council for information. 

The Terms of Reference for each Committee are attached to the report. The Terms of Reference for the 

Standing Committee on Finance and Audit remains unchanged. The Terms of Reference for the Standing 

Committee on Intergovernmental Affairs has been amended to reflect the Committee’s new name and 

clarifications on the Committee’s purpose and mandate. At their first meeting, each Committee will elect 

one of its members as Committee Chair. 

 

The City of Prince George’s Council Procedures Bylaw states that all members of Council not appointed to 

a standing committee are ex officio members of that standing committee.  Ex officio members of a 

standing committee may not make motions and do not have voting rights but may participate in the 

discussion at committee meetings. 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: 

 
Simon Yu, Mayor 

 

MEETING DATE: November 28, 2022 


